


Budget Process Complete!


Where did the summer go?  It’s hard to believe that school is back in session and that September is just around the corner, but the way this year is going, we shouldn’t let our guard down just yet with respect to summer weather.  Who would have thought prior to a year ago that we would have a tornado in September?  Anything is possible, as we do live in Indiana!
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Apparatus Issues

The new Engine 51 is inching closer to reality as now we are expecting delivery around the first week of September.  This engine will then need to be outfitted with all new equipment, since it is not really replacing any current piece.  The current Engine 51 (Engine 54) will be placed in back-up status and be fully equipped and operational so that a crew can jump in and go if need be.

The new tactical committee visited the Saulsbury plant in New York in August and was very impressed with the level of craftsmanship and quality.  The committee is now nearly ready to go to bid as they have completed most of the specifications.  It is estimated to take 9 months to a year to build this truck.
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Station Issues

Earthtek has completed their repairs on the Station 53 lift station.  The air conditioner has been reinstalled and is functioning once again.  The yard has been graded and seed will be planted sometime next month.

The main EMS supply at Station 52 is almost complete.  Chief Tibbetts is working with our HVAC contractor to have some ductwork installed to allow us to heat and cool the room.

If you have been to Station 53 lately you probably have noticed some construction going on in the old break room downstairs.  Lt. Smith is building two new storage areas in that room that will house future file storage and house supplies for all three stations.  This area is desperately needed as we have run out of space.  After several different proposals, this particular project was the easiest and least expensive one in order to accomplish all of the goals.  Thanks go out to Lt. Arkins for all of his background work as well as Lt. Smith for spending his days off doing all the construction work.  Thanks also to the various on-duty crews who have chipped in to lend a hand.
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Training Issues

Congratulations to Lori White and Jason Bailey who have been selected to participate in the next Community Hospital paramedic program through the fire department’s cooperative agreement.  Good luck to both of you in your quest to advance your careers. 

Plans have been approved for the construction of permanent training simulators in the barn at Station 51.  Work will be commencing on this project in the next few weeks and will save the department money by allowing certain training to be conducted on-site instead of at a commercial training facility.  See Lt. Alford or Chief Thacker with any questions regarding this project.
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Health & Safety
Some things to think about while operating on the fire ground (Derived from FDSOA Health & Safety For Fire & Emergency Service Personnel newsletter Volume 14 Issue 8)

· You have a working fire & entry will be delayed…

· Multiple companies have been assigned to enter through a minimum opening…

· The Roof Division is being driven off the structure…

· Air is being drawn into the structure & there is no visibility…

· You can hear fire burning above you but you can’t see it…

· You realize you are working underneath a suspended or supported object…

· You feel uncomfortable…

· Your alarm bell rings and you have not found the fire yet…

· With plenty of water flow, you have made no progress on the fire…

· You can hear the sound of roof ventilation being conducted behind you…

· You are unable to communicate the Incident Commander or Division Supervisor…

· You have been on duty for an extended period of time…

· You are working with unfamiliar members…

· You feel that training is something that the other fellow needed…

All of these listed items should give you “cause for pause” so to speak. They are definitely considered Fire Danger Warning Signs for Structure Responses. See Chief Young if you would like a copy of the article.

One other side note… It has been brought to the our attention there have been a couple of instances where seatbelt interlock wiring has been tampered with/disconnected underneath some jump seats in the apparatus. This deliberate bypassing of safety equipment is not only dangerous & foolhardy, but is in direct violation of the department’s safety policies. These actions will be met with a “zero tolerance” policy. All members are asked to bring peer pressure to bear if you see or know of anyone that may be doing this. More simply… Wear your seat belt! If you doubt their effectiveness, just ask Lt. Alford or any of the other crew members that were onboard “Zippy” when her day of reckoning happened!

Department-wide PPE inspections will take place in September. This will be a very comprehensive inspection. If you know that you have PPE issues, please get them taken care beforehand. Thanks.

On a final note… Please take the time to remember in your own way those that are no longer with us. The anniversary of September 11th will be here very soon. Remember why it is that we do the things that we do.

Be aware… be safe.  –  Chief Young
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General Operations

The senior staff continues to work on the 2003 fire loan.  The loan will be around $1.5M and will mostly include new land purchases and building upgrades/maintenance.  Because of the rapidly diminishing parcels of useable land, a priority was put on this endeavor in order to secure land for future buildings.  The current list of items totals $1.7M, so some things will need to be either cut, or shuttled into the cumulative fund or to another year’s expense.  There are way too many variables to explain here as well as it is still too early to discuss many items, so information will be disseminated as it is warranted.

The photo ID’s are still in the works over at Greenwood.  They should be done shortly and will be passed out as soon as we get them.

Here is this month’s House Fund account summary:    Note:  I am still waiting on 52’s and 53’s old accounts to be closed out.  All I have is as of July 1st when I began monitoring the new account plus the addition of the 51’s funds.  The breakdown is as follows:

Station 51:  $1702.85

Station 52:  $282.97

Station 53:  $282.97

No house fund expenses were reported this month.

There have been two fairly lengthy and important letters distributed over the last month.  One was regarding our financial situation and the other regarding the current EMS program changes.  Each of these letters was sent to everyone’s e-mail account as well as posted at all three stations.  If you did not get a copy, be sure to read the bulletin board or e-mail Chief Cassin to get your own.

Lt. Arkins will be out of town August 10th to August 17th.  He has designated people on call for him while he is gone.  Each of the Battalion Chiefs are aware.

I will be out of town from August 12th to August 25th.  Route general questions to the appropriate chief officer.  I will check e-mail and have Nextel capability for emergencies.

Kim and Chief Young will be out of town September 2nd through September 13th.  If you have any administrative issues, please take them to Chief Cassin.  If you have any Health & Safety issues, please take them to Chief Slauter
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Notes From Kim  (
New pagers are in and are beginning to be activated.  This will be completed prior to my leaving on vacation.  Any questions, see me.

As always, watch those tax deductions.  If you feel they are inadequate and that Uncle Sam isn’t quite getting his fair share, please complete a new W4 (on the x: drive under form masters) and get to me asap.  Remember, it’s better to pay a little extra in taxes each pay than be stuck with a HUGE tax bill on April 15th!  ;-)
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Strawberry Festival

This is the time of year where this column is very short.   Just keep in mind that next year’s festival is set for June 18th and 19th, 2004 and the first meeting is set for January 15th, 2004.  See you there!
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Auxiliary Corner

The Auxiliary’s next meeting is September 14th at 5pm at station 53.  Anyone who would like more information on the Auxiliary program, please visit our webpage at www.wrtfd.org/auxiliary.htm.   Also, feel free to attend a meeting or contact any auxiliary officer.  

Upcoming events include our annual Fall FD Picnic, which is being headed by Marian Hart.  This picnic was originally scheduled for 9/13.  However, the shelter house was unavailable and Marian is working on an alternative date.  Watch your emails and the station bulletin boards for more information. 
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Did you know……..

· The first toilet ever seen on television was on “Leave It To Beaver”
· The northern-most piece of land is a 25ft x 50ft Island named Oodaq and is located in Greenland.  On a good day it stands 2ft above sea level.
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Did you Notice?

· The huge new luxury apartments being built on the corner of Curry and 135?
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Birthdays

September,  2003

September 1 – Barry Sanchez

September 13 – Joe Marsh

September 18 – Marian Hart

September 19 – Jason Bailey

September 19 – Josh Meadows

September 24 – Scott Terry

September 29 – Ray Skipper
HAPPY BIRTHDAY!
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Looking Back…….

5 Years Ago……

	Sep 6, 1998
	Working “Food on the Stove” fire at 24 Glendale Park.  Originally reported with entrapment – but everyone out upon arrival.

	Sep 8, 1998
	Raised $5,147 for MDA over the weekend.

	Sep 18, 1998
	After many in-house “attempts” to repair the leaky downstairs toilet at Station 51, the executive decision was made to hire a plumber!

	September, 1998
	My favorite narrative of the month:  “Bomb scare, no bomb.”



	FYI ONLY
	As of August 1st, 2003, we had 953 runs completed.  This same date 5 years ago, we had 773!  A difference of 180 runs (24%)



- That’s it for this month  – Be safe, Scott
NEWSLETTER









































WHITE RIVER TOWNSHIP FIRE DEPARTMENT





VOLUME 12, ISSUE 9							August 15, 2003














